Minutes – Aspen Grove Board of Directors Meeting

September 6, 2009

12:00 pm

Adult Clubhouse

Northstar Rec Center

Directors present:
Bill Ireton, Liz Reagor, Bob Thornton

Directors excused absent:
Mario Alioto, Jim Steeb

Others present:
Peter Miller

The meeting was called to order at 12:18 by President Thornton. 

Election of officers was held. After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to elect directors to the following positions:


President

Bob Thornton


Vice President
Bill Ireton


Secretary 

Jim Steeb


Treasurer

Liz Reagor


Director at Large
Mario Alioto

Minutes of the July 24th Board of Directors meeting were approved. 

The Board reviewed the proposed budget for fiscal 2009/2010. It was decided that the tower building utility fees would be reviewed prior to adoption of the budget. A conference call will be scheduled in the next week to involve the entire board to review and approve the budget. 

After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the SBI reserve study update of August 28, 2009. 

After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to adopt the proposed fine system dated July 14, 2009. Mr. Miller reported that he had sent letters to owners of units in violation of the fine system. Two responses had been received. The units in violation will be reinspected. Those still in violation will be sent letters requesting the infractions be corrected. Failure to comply will result in the imposition of a fine. 

The owner of unit 31__ had recently contacted Mr. Miller regarding installation of new Blomberg windows to replace his nonconforming rear windows adjacent to the sliding glass door on the second floor. It was decided that the replacement of the windows would be at the owner’s expense. The work is to be done by Meng Construction. 

Mr. Miller reported that the new parking stickers would be mailed out in the next few weeks. They are to be applied to the driver’s side of the windshield. Two stickers will be provided to each unit owner along with two red guest parking placards. A letter explaining the parking policy will be included as well. 

After discussion it was moved, seconded, and passed to engage the services of McClintock Accountancy to provide the 2009 audit, prepare the October 31, 2009 financial statements, and prepare the 2009 state and federal tax returns. 

The next meeting was scheduled for 2:00 pm Friday January 29, 2010 at Mrs. Reagor’s unit 3078. Mr. McClintock will be invited to present the annual audit and 2009 financial statements.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 12:52 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager 
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